












From: Jeff Cornfeld  
Sent: Thursday, December 15, 2016 1:17 PM 
To: 'vwalker@cityofkeywest-fl.gov' <vwalker@cityofkeywest-fl.gov> 
Subject: 700 Eaton Street 

  

To Whom it may Concern: 

  

  

It has come to our attention that the circumstances regarding the development at 700 Eaton Street have 
changed. We would therefore like to withdraw our previous letter of support at this time.  

  

Thank you, 

Jeff and Julie Cornfeld 

426 Elizabeth Street 
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Dear Mr. Smith, Mr. Wallace and Mr. Wright, 
 
I am the Chairman of the Board of Directors of the Christian Science Society, Key West, Florida, located 
at 327 Elizabeth Street in Key West.  
 
Attached is a document expressing the unanimous sentiment of our congregation regarding the 
requested Alcohol Exemption that would allow the proprietors of 700 Eaton to sell alcohol within 300 feet 
of our Church.  
 
Please add this to the official Public Comments which will be presented to the Planning Board members 
for the Thursday, March 16 meeting.  
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.  
 
Philip Sheldon 
Chairman of the Board 
Christian Science Society, Key West, Florida 
Cell: 305-849-8174 

 

 



CHRISTIAN SCIENCE SOCIETY, KEY WEST, FL 
327 Elizabeth Street, Key West, FL 33040 

 
March 12, 2017 

RE: Church Opposition to Alcohol Sales Special Exemption for 700 Eaton Street 

Dear Key West Planning Board Members: 

The applicant for this exemption is in non-compliance with Section 18-28 of the Code of Ordinances in 

the City of Key West. (“Pursuant to Section 18-28 of the City Code of Ordinances, no person shall 

conduct in the City any business involving the sale of alcoholic beverages where such place of business is 

300 feet of any established church, school, cemetery, or funeral home.”)  

Our church is within 300 feet of this business, and by unanimous vote at our congregational 

meeting, we oppose the application for an Alcohol Sales Special Exemption at 700 Eaton Street.  

 

Since 1900 the Christian Science Society, Key West, FL (aka First Church of Christ Scientist, Key West, 

FL) has provided a church home for quiet reflection and healing for people of all ages who are looking for 

an alternative to the alcohol culture which is so pervasive in other parts of the city.  

Along with our Sunday services, our congregation members gather for Wednesday evening Testimony 

Meetings and at various other times throughout the week. Our space is also shared with the Key West 

Friends Worship Group (Quaker meeting) for their religious services.  

Having an alcohol-related business just a half-block from our church interferes with our ability to provide 

a safe space for our community, since we proudly provide an alcohol-free space for adults, as well as a 

wholesome environment for children.  

 

This letter supersedes the letter of non-objection from the late Gloria Shaw, a former Director of our 

Church. Gloria’s letter was written in response to the same false representation of this business that 

somehow also allowed only 3 designated parking spaces for a business that is obviously intended to be far 

more than a small retail shop.  

Based on the business plan as described by the owners of the property in recent emails to neighbors, they 

intend to host events such as wine tastings, which would typically be evening events – with 100% of 

patrons heading to their cars in our neighborhood after consuming alcohol. A wine tasting could easily 

attract 40, 50 or more patrons, overwhelming the already meager parking available in the immediate 

neighborhood.  

The applicant is clearly flaunting any obligation to provide adequate parking for the business plan which 

they have presented. Contrary to the owners of 700 Eaton Street, our church long ago invested in a 

substantial private parking lot next to our church, which significantly reduces our impact on the available 

parking for our neighbors. If our small non-profit can make this kind of investment, why can’t the owners 

of this profit-making business do the same? 

 



CHRISTIAN SCIENCE SOCIETY, KEY WEST, FL 
327 Elizabeth Street, Key West, FL 33040 

 
Finally, we would like to express our profound shock that the Applicant and their attorneys blatantly 

discriminated against our church by claiming that we are not a church, just because our Key West church 

is designated a “Society” within the Christian Science movement.  

Just as the Catholic Church has “Churches” and “Basilicas” and “Cathedrals”, local Christian Science 

congregations are designated “Churches” or “Societies”. This is strictly an internal administrative 

distinction, with smaller church congregations such as ours being called Societies. (A letter from the 

Christian Science Mother Church stating this is available upon request.)  

We are especially disappointed that our City Attorney, whose job is to verify facts, initially seems to have 

supported this religious discrimination, and made no effort whatsoever to contact us for clarification. We 

ask the City Attorney to publicly state that we are indeed a church, to squash this attempt to belittle our 

church’s contribution to our community.  

We respectfully request the Planning Board to deny the Alcohol Sales Special Exemption and allow our 

mostly residential neighborhood to remain free of this new business as currently being proposed.  

Sincerely,  

 

 

Philip Sheldon 

Chairman of the Board 

Christian Science Society, Key West, Florida  










